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EDITORIALS

Editorials are written by members of the Editorial Board, and opinions
expressed are those of the writers.

SEVENTH CONGRES:ES TRANSFERRED TO TOKYO

When it was learned early in June that the Government of India
had withdrawn its invitation for the Seventh International Congress of
Leprology to be held in New Delhi in November 1958, the Japanese au-
thorities were immediately asked whether they could take over the Con-
gress in the near future instead of in 1963 as had been the intention.
It was not anticipated that that could be done before 1959, and perhaps
not until 1960.

The Japanese would not hear to any such delay. After only a month
of consultations between their leprosy organizations and the Ministry of
Health and Welfare on the one hand, and the International Leprosy As-
sociation on the other hand, a firm invitation was extended, and grate-
fully accepted, for the Congress to be held in Tokyo in November as
had been planned for Delhi. The dates are November 12th to 19th in-
clusive, the split-week arrangement being an unavoidable consequence of
prior reservations of the meeting place.

The hosts, collaborating with the International Leprosy Association,
will be the Japanese Leprosy Foundation (Tofu Kyokai) and the Japa-
nese Leprosy Association (the leprologists’ society), and the Organizing
Committee will be composed of representatives of those organizations
and of the Ministry of Health and Welfare. The Executive Secretary is
Dr. Kikuo Hamano, executive director of Tofu Kyokai, the address of
which is 5, 2-Chome, Uchisaiwaicho, Chiyodaku, Tokyo. The cable ad-
dress is TOFUKYOKAI TOKYO.

The sessions will be held in the Sankei International Conference Hall
in the Sankei Kaikan Bldg. That hall, entirely modern and well-equipped,
is said to seat some 500 persons. Hotel reservations, if requested, will
be made at the Dai-Ichi Hotel, located in the Shimbashi district of Tokyo,
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near the Shimbashi railroad station. The hotel is very near the offices
of Tofu Kyokai, and about five minutes from the conference hall. The
usual full information, with enrollment form and hotel reservation form,
will be in a brochure which at the time this note was written was soon
to be widely distributed, with the joint invitation of the organizations
concerned.

The World Health Organization has decided to hold in Tokyo, November
20-24, the Inter-Regional Conference which was originally planned for
New Delhi. The organizers of the Congress plan to arrange a three- or
four-day trip to Osaka, Kyoto and the Aisei-en leprosarium on Naga-
shima Island immediately after the Congress. —H. W. W,



